December 11, 2018

Board Meeting December 10, 2018


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 10, 2018
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, December 10, 2018 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Robert Drain, Jim Buck, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: none.  The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  County Commissioner Al Tompkins reported on the County Commission activities   Chief Russ Ratkiewicz brought the board up to date on the November runs, assisting with traffic control at SAU graduation and to notice the new lighted stop sign on McCain Road at Dearing.  Chief Tim McEldowney the number of runs is down they should end the year about 125 fewer than last year.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to approve the following disbursements for  November: General Fund expenditures totaling $82,879.97; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $25,509.64; Street Light Fund expenditures totaling $4,243.78; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $23,399.48;  Sewer Fund expenditures totaling $49,057.83; Water Fund expenditures totaling $5,681.69; Trust and Agency Fund expenditures totaling $639.00: Tax Collection Fund expenditures of $48,422.54 and Historical Fund expenditures totaling $220.00  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.  Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Buck to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $106,096.06. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the Regular Board minutes of  

November 12, 2018.  Approved.
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Stonestreet to accept the following items under the consent agenda consisting of the Financial Reports for November 2018; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for November 2018 and the Public Safety Report for November 2018.  Approved
The Financial Reports showed the following balances as of November 30, 2018:


General Fund Cash
(13,517.31)

General Fund Invested Cash
1,469,493.54

Fire Operations Cash
(30,054.60)

Fire Operations Invested Cash
.00

Street Light Fund Cash
(2,648.88)

Street Light Fund Invested Cash
24,857.03

P.I. Fund Cash
.00

P.I. Fund Invested Cash
108,615.40

Building Inspection Fund Cash
(12,162.61)

Building Inspection Fund Invested Cash
90,568.75

General Debt Service (Voted Bonds)
49,013.68

Capital Projects Fund – Roads
4,559,515.86

Trust and Agency Fund
.00

Historical Fund Cash
(180.00)

Historical Fund Invested Cash
8,003.13

Sewer Fund Cash
25,650.89

Sewer Funds Invested Cash
924,256.08

Water Funds Cash
46,559.94

Water Funds Invested Cash
110,063.62

Current Tax Collection Fund
1,436.32

Current Tax Collection Invested Cash
18,248.81

Ganton Memo of Understanding Invested Cash
10,007.53
Total

$7,387,727.18
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
M-DOT Report:   2019 will be the year that we have a new M-60 though Spring Arbor.
Teft Road Trail:  Engineering is in progress.
One Hauler Trash Committee:  Committee is for the Planning Commission survey to be mailed and returned

Sewer:  Cleaning and televising has begun on sewer lines.  So far two problems have been discovered and will be fixed.
NEW BUSINESS:

           
Property Tax Poverty Exemption:  Herlein presented the Poverty exemption guidelines for 2018 to the board.  They guidelines are the same as last year and meet the federal guidelines.  Motion by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton.  Approved.
Performance Resolution:  The annual Performance Resolution to allow the closure of M-60 for the Memorial Day Parade was presented to the board.  This begins the paperwork to receive approval.  The acceptance of the Resolution was made by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.
Ordinance 65 Prohibition of Retail Marihuana Establishments:  The November election has allowed the recreational use of Marihuana in the State of Michigan.  Although it will be some time until the law is written regarding the sale and distribution of Marihuana it is felt that we should pass a resolution not to allow retail sales in our township.  This is based on the fact that our township turned down the proposal.   Roll Call:  Buck, Drain, Ganton, Gibbs, Herlein and Stonestreet- yes.  Runyon- no. Approved.
2019 Board Meetings Resolution:  The annual Resolution for the establishment of 2019 Board meeting dates was presented.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Drain to approve the resolution.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.

Lockerbie Drive:  A portion of Lockerbie Drive is still a private drive.  The residents have sent us a letter asking that the road and its maintenance be taken over by the county now that the road is up to county standards.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to have Spring Arbor Township request to have Lockerbie Drive turned over to the county
As a public road.  Approved.
Board of Review Appointments:  The Board of Review is appointed every two years.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to reappoint the current members of the BoR – Mel Rice, William Davis, Ron Schaub and Shane Williams as alternate.  Approved.

PUBLIC/BOARD COMMENT:  Dave Herlein listed projects in the works: GAAMPS, Water, King Road, Budget, Christmas Lunch and office furniture donation.  Julia Stonestreet reminded the trustees that registration for the 2019 MTA Conference begins on January 2, 2019 and that they should be watching their e-mails for more information.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the January 14, 2019 regular board meeting
Page 1 of 2

